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N O T I C E 
CENTRAL PARKING LOT 

CONSTRUCTION 

TO START APRIL 2, 2018 
 

Please be advised that New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co. will start the Central Parking 

Lot construction project on Monday, April 2, 2018. The project will include re-

construction of the Central Parking Lot, the sidewalk leading to South Main Street and 

resurfacing of Central Avenue, between Lincoln Way and Queen Street, and Burkhart 

Avenue, between Central Avenue and Harrison Avenue. Work will take place primarily 

Monday through Friday between 7:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. and is expected to be finished 

in June 2018. 
 

CENTRAL PARKING LOT WILL BE CLOSED DURING CONSTRUCTION 
 

Central Parking Lot permit holders who have prepaid for permits will be issued a permit 

for the Shoppers Parking Lot on West Queen Street, for the length of time that they have 

prepaid, or through the completion of the project, whichever is less. For those renewing 

their parking permits monthly, permits for the Shoppers Lot will be available for sale at 

Borough Hall. Please refer to map on reverse side. 
 

Vehicle operators that park to the rear of the buildings adjacent to the parking lots will be 

issued a Borough parking permit for the Shoppers Parking Lot on West Queen Street to 

be used through the completion of the project. Please refer to map on reverse side. 
 

Vehicle and pedestrian access to the rear of the buildings adjacent to the parking lots will 

be limited during construction. Sanitation dumpsters for these buildings will be relocated 

to South Main Street during construction. 
 

Vehicle access on Central Avenue and Burkhart Avenue will be restricted during 

resurfacing with a New Enterprise Stone & Lime Co. flagging crew to direct vehicles 

through the construction site. 
 

Please contact Guy Shaul, Community and Economic Development Specialist, at 

717-660-2704 or gshaul@chambersburgpa.gov to obtain a Borough parking permit 

for the Shoppers Parking Lot or if you have questions about the project. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation and patience during the Central Parking Lot construction 

project. 



 


